
         

     FEBRUARY 8, 2024 

7:00PM 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

NATOMA CITY COUNCIL 

 

MAYOR: Rick Dunlap   

COUNCIL MEMEBERS PRESENT: Dale Eickhoff, Jesse Lyle, Kyle Koelling, Roger Hobrock and Chris 
Broeckelman joined the meeting at 7:49PM.  

CITY EMPLOYEES PRESENT:  Ryan Cook, Amanda Baxley and Adam Kocinski.  

7:02 PM:  The mayor called the meeting to order. 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: The mayor asked to add the matter of paying a resident’s water bill to the 
agenda.  The agenda was approved as amended.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Council Minutes from 1/11/2024 were approved as presented.  

TREASURER’S REPORT:  The Treasurer’s Report had an ending balance of $386,565.44.  

Roger moved with a second from Dale to approve the Treasure’s Report as presented. Motion carried. 
4/0 

OLD BUSINESS:  

NEW BUSINESS: 

• Curt Biggie with The Midwest Assistance Program talked about the new lead and copper 
regulations with the Council and then answered questions. 

• Parking on Baum Street was discussed. Due to the number of cars and the concern about the 
use of the street in an emergency, the Council asked the Clerk to write a letter to the residents 
of Baum Street explaining the council's concerns and to ask them to be mindful when they park 
on the street.  

• Dale moved with a second from Kyle to donate $1,000 to The Osborne County Community 
Foundation. Motion carried. 5/0 

• The Unifirst Agreement is up for renewal. The Council asked the Clerk to get the agreement 
changed from once a week delivery to once a month and with the agreement lasting 2 years 
instead of 5 years. 

• Dale moved with a second from Kyle for the city to pay Dan Prowse’s city utility bill for the next 
six months.  Motion carried. 5/0.  

CITY SUPERINTENDANT’S REPORT:  

• Adam expressed the need to hire someone to help him with the projects he has coming up 
along with all the extra summer city work that is about to begin. He also shared his concern 



about not having another person to cover for him in case he can’t be close to town. The council 
agreed and told Adam to post a job opening. 

• Adam informed the council that he made a Workers Compensation claim on 1/30/2024 due to a 
back injury.  

• The meter readings for January 2024 had to be estimated due to cold weather. 

• Adam gave the Council information about new types of meters. 

CITY CLERK REPORT:   

• The garage door located on the West side of the city building had to be repaired. 

• The City received a county tax distribution of $47,737.85. 

• The City Office will be closed on February,19th in observance of President’s Day. 

9:06 PM: Kyle moved with a second from Jesse to pay bills and adjourn. Motion Carried. 5/0 

 

The next Council Meeting is scheduled for 7:00 PM on March 14, 2024. 

 


